Meaningful Use of Health Information Technology

What it is and Why it is so important

To stimulate investment and use of health information technology (IT) to improve health care, the federal government has established a combination of voluntary financial incentives and eventual penalties to encourage the “meaningful use” of electronic health records (HER). If implemented effectively (e.g. “meaningfully”) EHRs can dramatically improve how care is delivered.

The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid (CMS) is making $34 billion ($44 billion in total) in financial incentives to physicians and hospitals when they use certified electronic health records (EHR) to achieve specified improvements in care delivery. For providers, the financial implications will extend far beyond the $34 billion in incentives, with Medicare providers facing what will become substantial payment reductions if they are not meaningful users of health IT after 2015.
The concept of meaningful use supports several critical goals: 1) increase care coordination and fostering better doctor-patient communication; 2) reducing medical errors and improving patient safety; 3) supporting delivery of evidence-based care; 4) reducing disparities by recording demographic information; 5) improving quality of care while fostering more cost-effective delivery; 6) advancing payment reform ( by supplying needed data on provider performance); and 7) providing patients with their own portable health information.

Congress provided three general requirements for providers to be considered meaningful users of EHRs: 
1) Use EHRs certified technology in a meaningful manner, including e-prescribing

2) Demonstrate capability of exchanging electronic health information to improve quality

3) Submit information on clinical quality measures
Payment incentives are tied to improvements in health care process and outcomes. Incentive criteria are staged in three stages: 

1) Stage 1 (2011-2012) – Centers on health information collection
2) Stage 2 (2013) – Focuses on exchanging and using information
3) Stage 3 (2015) – Concentrates on promoting systematic improvement
CMS seeks to align the Medicare and Medicaid meaningful use programs. For Medicaid, providers don’t experience payment cuts and incentives continue until 2021.

The program is reaching a lot of providers in Iowa and across the U.S. The number of hospitals using health IT nationally has more than doubled in the last two years. Many health systems and doctor’s offices are implementing health IT even though they are not eligible for incentive payments.

Iowa Health Information Exchange Created
Iowa plans for a statewide health information exchange (HIE) took a leap forward this year. During the 2102 session of the Iowa General Assembly legislation was passed and signed into law that creates the Iowa Health Information Network (IHIN). It is Iowa’s Health Information Exchange. The name was selected to minimize confusion with the Health Insurance Exchange which is in the works for Iowa as well. Among other things the IHIN will coordinate development of interoperable electronic health records system. A patient portal is to be available by the end of 2013.
